
Hello I am Mayra Swanberg, mother of an 8 year old and one on the way. As a resident of 

Oregon and I oppose HB 3063. Oregon is NOT in a state of emergency to demand such bill. I do 

not believe a child should be excluded from schools, church, or daycare due to a delay schedule 

of vaccines, to philosophical or religious beliefs.   

Born and raised in the US this goes against our constitution and our rights as Americans. 

Constitutional Amendment 14 – Section 1 Citizenship Rights 

1. All persons born or naturalized in the United States, and subject to the jurisdiction thereof, 

are citizens of the United States and of the State wherein they reside. No State shall make or 

enforce any law which shall abridge the privileges or immunities of citizens of the United 

States; 

There are many medical conditions which make it difficult for a child’s body to process the 

ingredients in vaccines, especially at an early age of development. This results in higher chance 

of side effects. There is never “one size fits all” in health care. Due to this there is much research 

showing both pros and cons of vaccination, and it is essential to the freedom that we value in 

America to be allowed to weigh up those potential risks each for ourselves 

In retrospect there is no liability per the 1986 Vaccine Injury Act, how can you demand 

something be mandated when the makers won’t be held responsible. 

This is the America, where we have a freedom to be and freedom to believe, and we believe in 

consent not mandated coercion. 

  

So please don’t take this right away, oppose HB3063. Oregon is an amazing state, don’t lessen 

its beauty. 

  

Thank you.  

 


